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News 

  

News  from the Editor 
The 2022 DYC season is officially over!  I hope everyone 

who attended the fall banquet enjoyed themselves.  A 

special thanks to all involved, especially George, Tracy 

and Fred!  Also, congratulations to the 2023 officers and 

thank you to Carl Hamann for a great year as 

commodore. 

 

Flag Officers 2022 
Commodore - Brett Christy 
Past Commodore Carlton 
Hamann    
Vice Commodore – Jay Bishop 
Rear Commodore – Tom Safford 
Secretary – Gregory Kowal      
Treasurer - Carl Waclawski 

 

Committee Chairs 
Education – Alan Freville    
Facilities – Fred Dengler   
House Coordinator – Kirk Frey   

Membership – Tracy Smith-
Dengler    
Race and Recreation –Chris 
Piede 
Social –George Burns III     

 
Appointed 
Ken Kuwik-Dock Master 
Larry Van Deusen-Web Master 

Chris Piede-Newsletter 

November 2022 

 

2023 DYC Board Members 

 
 

 

 

 

Commodore 
Thanks to long-range planning committee to help with the survival of the DYC.  All committees were 

brought up and Carl gave his appreciation to the workers this past season.  Carl also reiterated that work 

hours are very important to the lifeblood of our club.  Many times, it is the same members, and even life 

members who are putting in work.  Please help when you can!  The same is true for meetings as input 

from members is crucial as well.  Carl thanked everyone for helping him have a great year as commodore.
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Membership 
Annual Correspondence and Activity Summary  
Applications for New Membership: 3 New Applications:  
Tom Hunt - Sponsors: Mark Stoddard and Tom Safford;   
Michael Stone – Sponsors: Nate Bell and Dan Cassidy  
Steven Zacharias – Sponsors: Jeff Tinstman / Jim Priest  

Waiting List to Probationary: 2 New Members:  
Rich Leibl, spouse – Judith - Sponsors: Jerry Bradigan, Jim Christy Tom Wilson, spouse – 
Jennifer - Sponsors: Joe Gugino, Cornelius Benchley  *Nathan Slate, sold his boat so requested 
to go to bottom of waiting list  

Probationary to Senior: 10 Members:  
Diane Dillon, Don Gee, Phil Szymczak, Brian Seibert, Gary Belote, Rich Ciraulo, Joe Worczak, Kirk 
Frey, Fred and Tracy Smith-Dengler  

Senior to Life Member: 3 Members:  
Craig Lyford - March 2022  
Richard Johnson - May 2022  
Joseph Butera - September 2022  

Change in Status: 6 Members:  
Scott Foley – Inactive  
William Wright – Inactive  
Jim Rizzo – Inactive  
Rich Cowan – Inactive  
Richard Cieslewicz – Inactive   
Kathy Woodward – Inactive  

Resignations: 2 Resignations:  
Wally Gotowka, James Merrins  

Waiting List Status: 31 currently on Waiting List  

Orientation: Held Friday, June 24th, 2022 at DYC – Jay Bishop presiding  

Membership Planning 2022 :  
Work Areas of Interest Reports now available … thanks to Carl Bjurlin Creation of the 
Membership User Guide 

  
  
 Education 

There were 6 students at the boating class this season.  It was very successful and the hope is to get more 

involved next year.  Just a reminder, there is no fee for any members or family members of the DYC!!  The 

safe boating course offered by George Burns was successful as well, and if interest is there, will continue 

next year. 
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Treasurer  

Annual report. Balance sheet for the year shows an increase in our checking account.  Money 

market accounts have risen.  Other accounts are mostly unchanged from last year.  Club is in 

the plus $6700 for the year, which will cover us for the off season.  Billing will be sent in 

November again with a questionnaire for a area of work interest. 

 

DYC Yearly Billing: 

The yearly billing and member Information mailing will be going out in November. 
If you have changed your address please notify Tracy Smith-Dengler. 

If you want the mailing to go to another address (your winter address) please send me an e-mail 
(carlbert520@hotmail.com) requesting such. Please make sure the address is complete. 
If you would prefer to receive the invoice and member information as a pdf file e-mail me at the same 
address. Make sure to add your e-mail address I should use. 
Thank you 

Carl Waclawski 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Webmaster 
Mailing problems addressed by Larry.  It was brought up that the newsletter is in the website for members.  

Many bounce backs are problematic for members, so it was suggested to use another program to send out 

emails to our members.  Please make sure that your proper email address is listed so that it goes to the 

proper recipients. 

   
Dockmaster 
Special thanks to Stan for helping with transients this season!   

   

Rear Commodore 
Long range planning meeting report was given.   

Past Commodore 
Long range planning meeting report was given.   

Vice Commodore 
Work hours were brought up.  Some members who were delinquent had to be charged a fee and will need 

to come to the board to explain why they couldn’t fulfil their duty.   

New Business 
The proposal for having a key fob system to enter the club was revisited again due to the break-in 

concerns that we had this spring.  One solution to help with the security of our club was to only push out 

the lock combinations via email, not in the newsletter, as this may be more secure.  It was also suggested 

the combinations be put on the back of our membership cards.  Stay tuned! 

mailto:carlbert520@hotmail.com
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For the Good of the Club 

Many members were in agreement to making the club handicapped accessible and this will be looked 

upon in the coming meeting in the new year. 

 

Pictures from the fall banquet! 
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Next Meeting date: January 10, 2023 7:00 Elk’s Club  
 


